
 

 

 
 

 
 

  

    
  

  

 
    

  
 

 
  

 
   

     
       

     
     

 
    

 
   
    
    

    
   

         
   

 
      

     
  

 
  

 
     

    
   

   
    

By Electronic Mail 

October 23, 2023 

Mr. Alan K. Mayberry 
Associate Administrator for Pipeline Safety 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
Pipeline and Hazardous Materials Safety Administration 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, S.E. 
Washington, DC  20590 

Re: Enable Gas Transmission, LLC 
Corrective Action Order, CPF 4-2023-007-CAO 
Request for Hearing 

Dear Mr. Mayberry: 

The Pipeline and Hazardous Materials Safety Administration (PHMSA) issued the above 
referenced Corrective Action Order (CAO) to Enable Gas Transmission, LLC (EGT or the 
Company) on October 13, 2023. PHMSA issued this CAO to EGT in conjunction with an incident 
that occurred on October 4, 2023 on its 24-inch BT-1-AN pipeline near Jessieville, Arkansas 
(Incident). 

Because the PHMSA Southwest Region and EGT continue to collaborate to discuss several issues 
and clarifications that require revision, and in order to preserve its rights, EGT is formally 
responding to the CAO with this letter and requesting a hearing pursuant to 49 C.F.R. § 190.233(b) 
and (c).  Based on our ongoing discussions with the Region with respect to the CAO, EGT is 
hopeful that the parties can achieve resolution on these issues that addresses the Company’s 
concerns in an Amended CAO.  For that reason, EGT respectfully requests that PHMSA allow the 
Southwest Region and EGT sufficient time to address the Company’s concerns and delay 
scheduling a hearing. In the interim, EGT is filing this Request for Hearing and Statement of 
Issues. 

EGT fully expects that the parties will reach resolution on these issues. If and when an agreement 
is formalized, either this request for hearing will become moot and/or EGT will withdraw it.  
However, if agreement does not occur, EGT wishes to retain its right to a hearing.  

Request for Hearing 

In the event the parties are unable to informally reach a resolution, EGT is timely filing this 
Request for Hearing because certain provisions and statements contained in the CAO warrant 
modification and/or clarification based on factual inaccuracies, both the statutory and regulatory 
requirements for factors to be considered in issuing a CAO, and the scope of corrective actions.  
Modifications to the CAO are necessary to comply with applicable law and better guide both 
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factual and legal allegations set forth in the CAO or waiving any rights available to it. If the parties 
ultimately proceed to a hearing, EGT will be represented by in-house counsel and outside counsel. 

EGT will continue to work collaboratively with the PHMSA Southwest Region.  If you have any 
questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.  Thank you for your consideration of this response 
and for your cooperation in response to these incidents. 

Sincerely, 

Susie Sjulin 
Director – Regulatory Compliance 
Energy Transfer 

cc:  Linda Daugherty, Deputy Associate Administrator for Field Operations, PHMSA 
Bryan Lethcoe, Director, Southwest Region, PHMSA 
Greg McIlwain, EVP – Operations, ET 
Eric Amundsen, SVP - Operations, ET 
Jennifer Street, SVP – Operations Services, ET 
Joe Perez, VP - Operations, ET 
Leif Jensen, VP - Technical Services, ET 
Todd Nardozzi, Director - Regulatory Compliance, ET 
Heid Murchison, Chief Counsel – Legal, ET 


